
Town of Buxton 
Minutes May 1, 2019 Selectmen’s Meeting 

 
Recorded by Krystal Dyer 
 
Members Present: Jean C. Harmon, Mark J. Blier, Dennis P. Santolucito and Chad E. Poitras 
 
Members not in attendance: Clifford L. Emery 
 
Others in attendance: Ellen H. DeCotiis 
 
The Selectman’s meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM. 
 
 
The Selectmen recited the Pledge 

 
 

Approval of Prior Meeting Minute 
 

Selectmen Meeting Minutes for April 24, 2019 
Approved 3-0-2 
 

 
 
Discussion held between 4:00 & 7:00 PM 
 

At 5:00PM we had residents come in along with Chief Cline regarding how an incident 
that happened last year, was handled. 

 
Resident Rick Fitzgerald stopped in  

 
 
Review of Correspondence 
 

 Email from Representative Robert Hunt, Re: Weekly Legislative Report  

 Email from Maine Municipal Association Re: Legislative Bulletin gives an 
update on bills that may affect Municipalities 

 Email from Maine Municipal Association Re: LD988 Landfilling of Municipal 
Solid Waste recycling and tipping fees that could have an impact on the 
Municipalities regarding tonnage. 

 Email from Southern Maine Forestry Services Spring 2019 Newsletter   
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Review of Projects and Issues 
 
Selectman Santolucito reached out to Maine Revenue regarding the annual audit 
 
 
Selectman Blier attended a Comprehensive Planning site walk at the open space behind 
town hall.  They are coming up with a plan.  He also spoke with Public Works Director 
Kevin Kimball regarding possibly having the crew cut and clear the trees in the area.  It 
would be a big savings to the town.  He also spoke to him regarding the collapsing of the 
salt shed.  
 
Selectman Blier has been working with Krystal Dyer regarding the cost of the legal ad for 
134 Cemetery Road bid package.  

 
Selectman Blier announced that on Tuesday, May 28 at 6pm at the Hollis Community 
Building, the Maine Department of Transportation will be presenting a plan to resurface 
the Salmon Falls Bridge on Route 202.  There will be discussion to potentially have a side 
walk added to the bridge during the resurfacing project.  The meeting is open to the 
public. 

 
  
Selectman Poitras received a call from a resident regarding a tree in one of our Ancient 
Cemeteries.  Public Works will be taking care of it.   He also spoke to Bob Lowell of the 
American Journal regarding the salt shed, which he referred him to the Public Works 
Director, Kevin Kimball. 
 
 
Selectman Harmon announced that the sand and salt building at the Transfer Station, 
where we store our winter sand and salt, roof collapsed Monday evening.  We had been 
receiving deliveries of sand throughout the day.  It has been taken down due to safety 
concerns.  Not sure of the cause at this time.  It will be rebuilt.  No one was hurt or no 
equipment damage. 

 
Selectman Harmon attended the Planning Board Public Hearing on the Ordinance 
amendments.  Yesterday she had the opportunity to walk through Pleasant Point Park to 
look at the picnic tables, bridges and wet areas.  There are trees that will need to be 
removed and some erosion that is beyond our control.  We will be coming into our busy 
season. 
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Old Business 

 
None 

 
New Business  
 

Selectman Santolucito announced there will be a “Meet the Candidates Night” on 
Tuesday May 14th at 6:30PM here at the Town Hall.  It will be live on TV and on Vimeo.  
It is open to the public to ask questions.  It is sponsored by the Town Farm Park 
Committee. 

 
 
Executive Orders 
 

E.O.181905003 – An order to approve 12 hours of vacation leave for Peter Gordon 
Approved 4-0-1 

 
 E.O.181905004 – An order to approve 16 hours of vacation leave for Troy Cline 

Approved 4-0-1 
 
E.O.181905005 - An order to appoint Sadie L. Crowley to the position of Saco River 
Corridor Commission, Alternate Member, effective until November 1, 2019 

Approved 4-0-1 
 

 

Executive Orders by Initiative 
 
 None 
 
 
Accounts Payable and Payroll Warrants 
 

E.O. 181905001 – An order approving expenditures as documented in Accounts Payable 
Warrants #94 

Approved 4-0-1 
The amount was $37,206.02 

 
 

E.O. 181905002– An order approving expenditures as documented in Payroll Warrant 
#93 

Approved 4-0-1 
The amount was $59,710.54 
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Next Meeting of the Board 
 

The next Board of Selectmen Meeting is Wednesday, May 8 at 7:00 PM  
   
 
Other Business 
 

Waterman Road has been lifted from the Posted Road list, Public Works Director asks 
that contractors to run light loads for a few more weeks.  

 
Senior Citizens of MSAD#6 are invited to a FREE Turkey Dinner on Thursday, May 
16.  Dinner begins at 4:45PM at Bonny Eagle High School Cafeteria. For more 
information and to RSVP please call 929-3831 

 
Leavitt’s Mill Health Center 4th Annual Spring Fun Run/Walk 5k Saturday, May 4   
(For more information look on the town’s website) 

 
 
Public Comments and Questions 
 
 None 
 

Mark Blier thanked everyone on the Board for the last three years and asked for the 
publics support to allow him to serve another term. 

 
 
Executive Session 
 
 None 
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Adjournment- 

Motion made and seconded to adjourn the Meeting at 7:16 PM   
Approved 4-0-1 

 
 
_________________________ 
Clifford L. Emery, Selectman 
 

________________________ 
Jean C. Harmon, Selectman  

  
__________________________       
Dennis P. Santolucito, Selectman 
 

__________________________ 
Mark J. Blier, Selectman 

 
______________________________ 

                                         Chad E. Poitras, Selectman 
 
 
Date Signed: _________ 
Videotaped by Kyle Durkin 

 
 


